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Briefing Note
14 January 2010
Since 2005 Salford has had a whole-system plan for the development of integrated services for older people with mental health needs and their carers and people of all ages with dementia. This was based on an extensive consultation in 2004 and continues with ongoing involvement of citizens, principally those with dementia and / or their carers. Strong partnerships have ensured good progress in line with policy and best practice, including the National Dementia Strategy (Living well with dementia: A National Dementia Strategy), which was published in February 2009.  
Examples of positive local developments have included the establishment of community mental health teams for older people, with a single point of entry; further investment in Memory Assessment and Treatment Services (MATS); the opening of the Humphrey Booth Resource Centre in November 2009; and Salford becoming a national demonstrator site for peer support for dementia, also in 2009 and on-going.
As the range of community services for dementia has developed there has been a significant decline in referrals to Woodlands Day Hospital, to the point where there are now only a very small number of attendees. There is therefore a proposal by Greater Manchester West Mental Health Foundation Trust (GMWFT) to commissioners at NHS Salford to close Woodlands Day Hospital part of the Woodlands site.  This appears to be a logical consequence of the development of alternative services to Day Hospital care, which is entirely consistent with the stated strategy for dementia care both locally and nationally. It will also enable the most effective use of resources for the citizens of Salford. 

Given that this proposal is consistent with the strategic direction agreed we have provided this early briefing to the Health and Social Care Overview and Scrutiny Committee (OSC). It is proposed that NHS Salford will work with GMWFT and Community Health and Social Care colleagues to progress the final closure of the Woodlands Day Hospital. This work will ensure that any patient within the service is accommodated in the most appropriate alternative and that the identified needs of the local population will continue to be met through alternative services. It is also proposed that an update on the withdrawal of this Day Hospital service and progress with delivery of the local and national Dementia Strategy is provided to the OSC in the near future.
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